
 

 

Deputy Moynihan  
Dáil Eireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
  
Date 12.08.25 
  
PQ Number: 42443/25 
  
 
To ask the Minister for Health if a medication (details supplied) is prescribed by the complex 
menopause service at CUMH for women who are HRT contraindicated; the status on this 
medication being available on the drugs payments scheme; and if she will make a statement on 
the matter. -Aindrias Moynihan 

 

Dear Deputy Moynihan, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been asked to respond directly to your Parliamentary 
Question. The following outlines our response: 

The CUMH Complex Menopause Clinic would prescribe Veoza for the treatment of 
moderate to severe vasomotor symptoms associated with menopause, as it is particularly 
beneficial for patients who cannot take HRT due to contraindications.  

However, to date, the clinic has not had a patient who met the specific criteria for Veoza 
prescription. This is due to various factors, including the eligibility requirements.  As far as 
we are aware, Veoza is not available on the drugs payments scheme.  

 
Yours sincerely, 
   
Dr. Mairead O’Riordan  
Clinical Director, Cork University Maternity Hospital, Ireland South Women & Infants Directorate 
Senior Lecturer of Obstetrics and Gynaecology, University College Cork 

 
 


